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ATASCADERO CEMETERY DISTRICT
   BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
  November 20, 2024
The Atascadero Cemetery District Board of Trustees

met on Wednesday, November 20, 2024. The meeting was called to order by Board Chair Margaret Marshall at 10:04 a.m. Also, present were Trustee Jay DeCou and District Manager Cindy Summers. 
No public comment.
The Board of Trustees reviewed and approved the minutes of October 16, 2024; regular board meeting as presented.  MMSC Decou/Marshall All ayes.
The trustees reviewed the October 2024 Bank of America statement and the deposit of $1,095.38 to the 

San Luis Obispo County Treasurer’s Office. 
The trustees reviewed the October warrant report.
Correspondence – 
The trustees reviewed the Central Coast Community Energy Notification, the GSRMA annual report which includes a quote from DM Summers and a picture of Trustee DeCou.  A Thanksgiving card was received from Mid-State Concrete.

Old Business – The Kiwanis have placed the flagpole in section P and need to complete the base.  They will be installing a new plaque on the old base.  DM Summers and Mr. Wilkin’s will be meeting in January to move forward with the sign project.  The old sign was made by Harry Webb and will be donated to the Webb Collections at the Portella Inn.  The transition to Starlink is complete.  The adjustment to schedule 15 was reviewed, there was no total amount change, just a detail change from provisions to contingencies.
New Business

A. The Capital Improvement Plan was adopted as presented.  MMSC DeCou/Marshall all ayes
B. The Trustees reviewed the county financial reports
C. DM Summers presented the Annual Burial Report.  It goes back 5 years and is updated monthly.  This report was recommended by the accountant that spoke at the last CAPC meeting.
D. The Sick and Vacation time cap information was reviewed.  The trustees tabled a decision until the 2024/2025 budget meeting and any changes will be effective July 1 with the new budget.
E. The Holiday schedules were compared and reviewed.  The trustees tabled a decision until the 2024/2025 budget meeting and any changes will be effective July 1 with the new budget.
F. The burial report for the month of October included 2 ash burials.  October and November were very slow, however there are already 5 burials scheduled for the 1st week of December.
G.  DM Summers presented her manager’s report which included: Reimbursement requested from GSRMA for meeting attendance.  Reservations and registration are being completed for CAPC meeting in March.  2 of the grounds crew will attend PCA training in Galt.  Their curriculum will include tree trimming safety which is in line with our CIP.  DM Summers presented an overview of eligibility for burial at the Rotary meeting.  PPE will be purchased for the grounds crew for their outside work.  The SLO county auditor advised DM Summers that individual lines in the budget can be over or short but the totals for each area in expenses cannot be exceeded.
H. The warrants were reviewed and signed.

I. The next meeting is scheduled for December 18, 2024.

Meeting adjourned at 11:28 am.
Respectfully submitted: Cindy Summers, District Manager  

